
This November we are full of thanksgiving to GOD 
for YOU, our family, friends and supporters who 
have made this season of ministry possible and 
fruitful.  We are currently planning a return to the 
US for our next itineration cycle in the summer of 
2013.  If you’d like us to visit your community of 
believers, please let us know as we begin to plan 
our traveling schedule.  For more news and media, 
check out our web site at www.BoninsinBelgium.com.

~Blair and Dina, Callie, Claire, EJ, Christopher, David & Josiah

Autumn 2012

(left to right, top to bottom)
1. Belgium group photo after prayer for the nations at 

Connectʼ12. Some of the comments: “"I discovered what 
creative worship is!" "The workshop topics opened my eyes 
to see the Bible differently." "Very powerful presence of 
God in the evening services." Participants from 14 nations 
across Europe helped make this Connect one of the most 
powerful and effective SFC training events to date.

2. Waffle break with colleagues from Norway, Germany, 
Ireland and France during a weekend full of planning 
meetings for Connect ʼ13.

3. Spiritual surveys during the 24h Bike Race at Louvain-la-
Neuve. Thanks for praying! There were many opportunities 
to share the faith with students, including one who had 
been suicidal who allowed an SFC student to pray for him.

4. The Bonin boys bringing in the apple harvest.
5. Prayer walking with colleagues at Aristotle University in 

Thessaloniki, Greece.
6. Engaging students in dialogue via “Coffee-to-Go” & 

“Question of the Day” near the Brussels university campus.
7. Evangeline making apple pie from scratch.
8. Claire making coffee at her new student job on campus.
9. Learning about Cohesion in homeschool science.
10. Family vacation time in September at the North Sea... 

brrrr!
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